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KPC 127-11 

 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KEDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

TUESDAY, 19th APRIL 2022 
HELD IN THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION HALL, HAVERHILL ROAD, KEDINGTON 

 

 

 
 
Present: 

 
 
Cllr Ann Naylor (Chair) 
Cllr Stella Wilsher (Vice-Chair) 
Cllr Terry Wheeler 
Cllr Ross Standeven 
Cllr Lynda Woodward 
Cllr Sharon Eames 
Cllr Jeffery Potter 
 

  
In attendance:   

 
Also in 
attendance:         
  

Mr John Boxall (Parish Clerk)  
 
Two Parishioners present. 

  
  ACTION 
1 
 
 
 
 
2 
 
 
 
3 
 
 
 
 
 
4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parishioners’ Question Time and to acknowledge agenda items of interest to members of the 
public present. 
 
One parishioner was present with particular regard to item 13.2 regarding a Village History Recorder. 
 
Welcome and apologies. 

 
The Chair welcomed everyone present. Apologies accepted from Cllr Barber for work reasons. 

 
To receive members’ declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Local Non- Pecuniary 
Interests in accordance with the Suffolk Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the LGFA 1992) 
and receive any applications for dispensations on agenda items. 
 
None declared. 
 
Councillors who were present to agree as a true record the minutes of the meeting of Kedington 
Parish Council held on 22nd March 2022. 
 
Clerk advised that there is an amendment to be approved in item 12.1.a. regarding Chair’s comments 
as follows “Chair advised that following some research she has found that Waitrose convenience stores 
are 3,000 to 9,000 square feet and a supermarket is 12,500 to 29,000 square feet. The Nisa is sized 
at 45 square metres that equals 484.375969 square feet, the convenience size of a Waitrose.” 
 
Clerk advised that having published the draft minutes on the website and emailed them to all Councillors 
on 1st April 2022, Chair had informed him of an error in what she had said during the meeting and asked 
for an amendment to be agreed at the next meeting as follows “The Nisa is sized at 450 square metres 
that equals 4843.75969 square feet, the convenience size of a Waitrose.” 
 
A resolution was put forward by Cllr Woodward and seconded by Cllr Wheeler to agree the 
amendments to and the minutes of the meeting of Kedington Parish Council held on 22nd March 2022 
as a true record. There were no other resolutions; unanimously agreed. 
 
Chair to sign the minutes outside of this meeting. 
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Receive visitor’s reports and reports from District and County Councillors. 
 
All Councillors present confirmed that they had received a copy of the District Councillors report at 
ANNEX 1 by email prior to this meeting. There was nothing to add. 
 
Cllr Rushbrook advised she had seen the Police conducting speed checks that afternoon in the vicinity 
of this Hall. Cllr Eames advised they had been there last week as well. 
 
Cllr Roach advised there was a lot of work going on around Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 
at present. 
 
Cllr Roach advised that the renewal of the Local Plan that addresses the housing needs and provision 
of new homes is ongoing. This happens roughly every five years and will take us up to 2040. 
 
Council discussed the potential of doing a Neighbourhood Plan that would give some control over our 
own Parish. Cllr Roach confirmed that this would not supersede the Local Plan but would give an 
opportunity to have a say in what happens locally. Cllr Roach confirmed that there are grants available 
to help putting a Neighbourhood Plan together. Chair advised that a Neighbourhood Plan is expensive 
to compile. 
 
Neighbourhood Plan to be placed on next meeting’s agenda for discussion. 
 
Financial Statements: Receive budget statements and any other financial reports and consider 
action. 
 
6.1. Receive budget statements effective to date. 

Cllr Wheeler sought clarification as to why the Clerk’s salary budget for 2021-2022 was 
overspent by £1,105.41 and asked if it was because of the delayed confirmation in the increase 
in the hourly rate dating back to April 2021. Clerk advised it was due to this and also a period of 
time when both the previous Clerk and the current Clerk were being paid and also overtime for 
the previous Clerk. 
Cllr Wheeler also sought clarification as to why the Amenity Cleansing budget for 2021-2022 
was overspent by £950.70. Clerk advised that this was due to payments made for extra cleaning 
around the village and for cleaning of the Parish Council office and its carpets. 

6.2 Asset register. 
Clerk advised that following on from the meeting on 22nd March 2022 he has contacted the 
Insurers and the Internal Auditor and advised them of changes to the asset register regarding 
the skate ramp, a reduction from £44,840.56 to £11,654.50. The insurers advised that they will 
let the Clerk know if there will be any change in the premium. They will also send the Clerk details 
of the insurance values that increase yearly with interest rates. 

6.3 Bank Of Ireland account on Scribe. 
Clerk advised that the account has been deleted from the Scribe 2022 to 2023 accounts. 

6.4 Rent payment for The Cut. 
Clerk advised that this is an annual payment of £1 peppercorn rent to Thurlow Estates in order 
to prevent the Parish Council having a claim of ownership to The Cut as we maintain it. This 
payment was authorised by the Chair and the Clerk and was made on 31st March 2022 for the 
period October 2021 to October 2022. Clerk asked for this payment to be ratified by Council and 
for it to be added to the regular payments list. A resolution was put forward by Cllr Wheeler and 
seconded by Cllr Eames to agree these requests by the Clerk. There were no other resolutions; 
unanimously agreed. 

6.5 SALC subscription payment for 2022-2023. 
Clerk advised that this payment will be for £660.61 and it is due by 31st May 2022. Clerk advised 
that last year’s subscription was £660.48. Clerk asked Council to authorise this payment and for 
it to be added to the regular payments list. A resolution was put forward by Cllr Wilsher and 
seconded by Cllr Standeven to agree these requests by the Clerk. There were no other 
resolutions; unanimously agreed. 

6.6 VAT quarterly refund claim. 
Clerk advised that the 2021-2022 Quarter 4 claim totalling £1,315.05 was submitted on 11th April 
2022. 
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6.7 PAYE quarterly payment. 

Clerk advised that the 2021-2022 Quarter 4 payment totalling £1,844.70 was made on 11th April 
2022. This is for the Clerk and the Village Cleaner’s PAYE and National Insurance contributions. 

6.8 Underspend for 2021-2022. 
Clerk advised that the 2021-2022 precept balance remaining in the Barclays account on 31st 
March 2022 was £22,130.36. Clerk advised that the 2022-2023 precept of £81,570.00 has not 
yet been credited to the Barclays account. Therefore, last year’s precept balance is currently 
being used to pay for items from both last year’s budget and this year’s budget. To arrive at a 
true figure for any underspend in 2021-2022 we need to take into account items ordered in 2021-
2022 but not being paid for until 2022-2023 i.e. green benches, play surfaces etc. Once the 
precept has been received the Clerk would like to move the balance remaining of the 2021-2022 
underspend into its own earmarked reserve and pay for 2021-2022 orders from that. Once all 
paid a true 2021-2022 underspend balance will be available. 
Clerk advised that this balance also includes the £500 Locality Grant for the Jubilee celebrations 
received from Marion Rushbrook and Karen Richardson on 24th March 2022 that Clerk would 
then like to move to the Jubilee celebrations earmarked reserve. 
A resolution was put forward by Cllr Potter and seconded by Cllr Eames to agree these requests 
by the Clerk. There were no other resolutions; unanimously agreed. 

6.9 External Auditor. 
Clerk advised he has received an email from PKF Littlejohn in which they say “We are appointed 
by Smaller Authorities’ Audit Appointments Ltd (SAAA) as the external auditor of your smaller 
authority for the 5 financial years from 2017/18 to 2021/22.” 

 
Grants. 
 
7.1. Uptake: None 
7.2. Applications 

a. Lighthouse Women’s Aid. 
Following a discussion by Councillors it was decided not to grant any funding. 

b. Anne Robson Trust. 
Not discussed as this was for information only, not a grant application. 

c. Kedington Bowls Club. 
Following a discussion by Councillors it was decided to grant the requested £750 to the 
Club. 

 
Clerk’s report: Discuss and agree action on Clerk’s Report and correspondence received. 

 
8.1. Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations. 

Clerk advised that he was previously asked to check that the Council’s insurance cover was 
sufficient for the celebrations. He has confirmed this during a telephone call to the insurers on 
7th April 2022. 

8.2. Queen’s Platinum Jubilee mugs. 
Clerk advised that he has received an email from a company called Silverline Ltd regarding 
purchasing personalised mugs for the young people in the community to commemorate the 
Queen's Platinum Jubilee and that this email had been forwarded to Councillors. The email said 
they are “an ever popular memento to celebrate the royal occasion and give the young people a 
personalised item to remind them of the time at the local school and also the Jubilee itself”. The 
mugs cost £1.79 + VAT each. 
Following a discussion Cllr Wheeler proposed and Cllr Standeven seconded the purchase of a 
mug for each child at the Primary Academy. There were no other resolutions; unanimously 
agreed. To be funded from the Contingencies/Sundries cost code. 

8.3. Defibrillator installation on Westward Deals. 
Clerk advised that the defibrillator post cannot be fitted outside the butcher’s shop as there are 
sewerage utilities below. Instead it has been installed by Haverhill Town Council fitters between 
the Parish Council Notice board and the dog litter bin next to it on the green opposite. 

8.4. Calford Green damage caused to green on 11th February 2022. 
With regards to the last meeting on 22nd March 2022 Clerk has obtained the two quotes in a 
more official format and he will now forward them to the delivery company. 
Clerk also advised that he has had an email from Ian Evans confirming that he has now removed 
the white posts from around Calford Green as it is now dry enough to do so and that he will 
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https://s.factsline.com/redir.php?trans=0cb67769-ab93-11ec-9df8-068c856fb256@cflapi2.factsline.co.uk&cs=35&loc=http://www.localaudits.co.uk/
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replace them when appropriate. Mr Evans has further advised that his neighbour “without 
consultation, embellished some posts with reflectors. He wants them left. I have asked him to 
get the committee's approval.” 
Chair advised that her view is that the posts should be removed as previously agreed by 
Councillors as we do not have planning permission to have them in place permanently. The 
reflectors can be removed and returned to the neighbour if wanted back. Following a discussion, 
it was agreed by all Councillors that all of the posts should be removed and the reflectors be 
returned to the neighbour, if wanted back. 

8.5. Pedestrian Assistant. 
Clerk advised he sent an email to Mrs Doherty, the Headteacher at Kedington Primary Academy, 
asking if there have been any matters reported to her, good or bad, since the previous Pedestrian 
Assistant’s resignation at the end of October 2021 and would the school consider contributing 
financially if the position were filled. Mrs Doherty has replied as follows ““I haven’t heard anything 
from parents about the crossing since Pauline left. In an ideal world, we would love to contribute 
financially, but I need to prioritise the budget elsewhere, I’m afraid. The schools’ finances are 
always very tight, but we have just been advised to allow for 8% inflation and a 60% rise in fuel 
costs with no additional income, so it is going to be even tighter this year and next.” 
Following a discussion it was agreed by all Councillors not to fill the position. 

8.6. Review and agree Fire Risk Assessment for Parish Council Office 
8.7. Review and adopt Freedom of Information Policy. 
8.8. Review and adopt Privacy Notice. 
8.9. Review and adopt Grievance Procedure. 

Following a discussion, it was agreed by all Councillors to replace any reference to the “Council’s 
Staffing Committee” with the “Parish Council”. 

8.10. Review and adopt Co-Option Policy. 
With regards to items 8.6 to 8.10 inclusive. Councillors had been emailed these five documents 
on 13th April 2022. A resolution was put forward by Cllr Wheeler and seconded by Cllr Potter to 
adopt these five documents. There were no other resolutions; unanimously agreed. 
A resolution was put forward by Cllr Woodward and seconded by Cllr Standeven to review these 
five documents every two years. There were no other resolutions; unanimously agreed. 

 
Play Equipment. 
 
9.1. Receive defect report(s) (if any); agree action. 

Clerk confirmed that Councillors had received the reports and that all work had been completed 
or was in hand. 
Clerk advised he has been in contact with the Play Inspection Company asking why the 
inspection report for Old School Field still details that the black tape shown on page 17 needs 
removing when it was removed in December 2021 and the end cap shown on page 18 needs 
repairing when it was repaired in January 2022. Clerk has not yet received a reply to these 
questions. 
Clerk has also advised them that the surfaces of the flat swings and the multi-play equipment 
areas will be replaced later this year. 

9.2. Play Inspection Service Level Agreement. 
Clerk confirmed that Councillors had received this document by an email sent on 13th April 2022 
and are happy to continue with this agreement. 

9.3. Old School Field replacement of play surfaces. 
Clerk advised that Playquip plan to commence the work in the week commencing 6th June 2022. 

 
Environmental / Grounds Maintenance matters. 

 
10.1 Strimming contract. 

Clerk advised that he has sent an email to Bob Dellar of RMS Trees advising him that his quote 
was successful. Clerk has received from him a copy of his current Public Liability Insurance and 
a Risk Assessment. 
 
Following a discussion Councillors agreed that Cllr Wheeler will speak to Mr Dellar regarding the 
possibility of being flexible around the strimming dates detailed in the contract, but not the 
number of strims.  
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Highway/Footpath/Street Furniture matters. 

 
11.1 Kedington village sign. 

Cllr Standeven advised that he has had two quotes that he has emailed to the Clerk. One is to 
repair the sign with wood for £400-£500, the other is to replace the sign in metal and with paint 
galvanizing for approximately £1,600 that doesn’t include installation. Councillors were reminded 
that Kevin Betts has previously advised that re-carving the whole sign, staining and refitting 
would be around £2,000 (KPC 15/2/22). Cllr Standeven to make further enquiries including a 
new post. A discussion was then held around whether or not the sign was in a conservation area 
as any change could then only be like for like. Cllr Roach indicated there is no conservation area. 
Cllr Standeven to make enquiries to confirm this also. 

11.2 Repaint and repair green benches in Silver Street Park and Old School Field. 
Clerk advised that he received an invoice from Stuart from Helions Forge for a 30% initial 
payment totalling £542.70 to get the job confirmed, that he paid on 4th April 2022. Stuart removed 
the two benches on Thursday last week, 14th April 2022. Clerk has also received a copy of 
Helions Forge current public liability details. 
 
At this point Cllr Wheeler brought up the issue of the Parish Council noticeboard that had not yet 
been removed from the wall of the Nisa stores and put on the wall of the Parish Council office, 
as agreed at the meeting on 21st September 2021 (PC 127-04). Clerk advised he had simply not 
had the time to do it as yet but had recently had two thoughts about it:- 

1. With regards to the recent planning application to relocate the Nisa, despite the fact it 
was something agreed seven months ago, might it be taken the wrong way by some 
parishioners. 

2. He had seen a draft lease agreement regarding the Parish Council office that he recalls 
mentioning that nothing should be mounted on the outside wall of the office. 

Councillors discussed this and with these in mind agreed to pause relocating the noticeboard. 
 
Outstanding estimates awaited or work ordered. 

 
12.1 Youth Shelter benches. 

Requests for quotes to galvanize the benches were emailed to Helions Forge and Acrow 
Galvanising on 4th April 2022. No quote received from Acrow as, being Hot Dip Galvanizers only, 
they would not be able to remove the benches nor shot blast them prior to galvanizing them 
without the use of third parties. Helions Forge quoted £2,093.09. After a discussion regarding 
the current condition of the bench and the asset register value of the whole youth shelter being 
£2,500.00, Councillors decided not to have the bench galvanized yet but to review this yearly as 
part of the street furniture condition report. 
 

Any other reports (on-going matters). 
 
13.1 Queen’s Platinum Jubilee bespoke bench. 

Chair confirmed that she has emailed pictures of two benches to all Councillors. After a 
discussion around which bench or combination of the two is preferred and its location, 
Councillors agreed that Chair will progress this and it will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 

13.2 Village History Recorder. 
Parishioner Peter Deeks was present and interested in the role. Cllr Potter and Mr Deeks to meet 
outside the meeting to progress this. 

13.3 Defibrillator at Royal British Legion Hall. 
Clerk advised he has spoken to Keith Jesson of the Community First Responder Scheme. He 
stated that a wall mounted defibrillator is about £2,200 to £2,300 to install and they normally 
hope for a commitment of 50%. However, they are currently part funding three in Haverhill and 
finances currently will not support any more. Also, the defibrillator at the Dr’s is so close to the 
British Legion Hall that there is not a significant need for another. During their discussion 
Councillors had various thoughts:- 

 Running across the road to get to the defibrillator. 

 Funding the purchase in full because the closer you are to one the better. 

 Royal British Legion fundraising for it. 

 If the Nisa does get planning approval then there will be an increase in pedestrian traffic 
in the area so maybe the Nisa will sponsor it. 
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Cllr Wheeler will advise the Royal British Legion of Mr Jesson’s thoughts. There has been no 
formal grant application as yet so the Parish Council can’t make any decision on it. Cllr Clarke 
advised he would also consider putting some money towards a defibrillator. Cllr Standeven will 
make enquiries as to how many defibrillators other villages/parishes have. 

13.4 Office Lease. 
Chair advised that the Kedington Community Association solicitors are putting together a lease 
agreement that will be discussed at their next meeting in May 2022.  

13.5 Speed Indicator Device data. 
Chair advised that she has emailed documents to Councillors regarding speed data. They 
suggest that Haverhill Road is not as busy nor the traffic as fast as people’s perceptions of it. In 
general it has remained similar over the last few years. Chair however is concerned about how 
old the SID is. Clerk advised that it first appeared on the asset register for year ending 2016 and 
is valued at £2,975.00. Chair advised that it is about £175.00 plus delivery and VAT for the SID 
to be updated. Councillors agreed that SID should be updated/serviced. 
Discussion around the SID location on Haverhill Road. No conclusion reached. 

 
Housing/Planning. 
 
14.1 Applications for discussion at meeting. 

a. DC/22/0507/FUL - Barns, Stonebridge Farm, Hundon Road, Kedington - Planning 
application - conversion of barn to one dwelling. 
Clerk advised this was emailed to Councillors on 13th April 2022 with comments due by 29th 
April 2022. No objections so far from seven of the eight Councillors. 
 
Clerk advised a linked application for planning permission to build a dwelling once the barn 
is demolished was emailed out to Councillors today with comments due by 6th May 2022. 
 

b. DC/21/2490/RM - Land at junction of Hall Road and Mill Road, Kedington, CB9 7QX – 
reserved matters application. 
No observations from Councillors regarding an email from Gary Hancox, the Principal 
Planning Officer, on 29th March 2022 that was forwarded to Councillors on 4th April 2022, in 
response to Council’s response to the Reserved Matters application ANNEX 2 
No observations from Councillors regarding an email from Gary Hancox, the Principal 
Planning Officer, on 4th April 2022 that was forwarded to Councillors that day, regarding the 
Traffic Management plan. ANNEX 3 

 
14.2 Planning Applications – Observations conveyed by Parish Council 

a. DC/22/0336/FUL - Land West Of Haverhill Road, Kedington - Planning application - one 
retail unit (class E) and associated vehicular and pedestrian access 
Clerk updated that Council’s observations were emailed to the Planning Officer on 11th April 
2022. 

 
14.3 Planning Applications – Decisions received from Borough Council - NONE 
 
Events:  Please bring your diaries 
 
15.1 Date and location of next meeting. 

Next Parish Council meeting to be held on the 17th May 2022 at 7 pm at the Royal British Legion 
Hall. Clerk advised that this is the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council. 
 
Clerk advised that the Annual Parish Meeting will be on the 24th May 2022 at 7 pm at the Royal 
British Legion Hall. 

 
 
The meeting closed at 9:05 p.m. 
 
 

Signed ……………… ……………  Dated ……….17th May 2022…….…. 

 
Cllr Wheeler 

 
Cllr Standeven 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
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ANNEX 1 
 
 

Report from West Suffolk District Councillors - Nick Clarke, Karen Richardson and Marion Rushbrook  

 
 

Grass cutting 

 

This year West Suffolk Council (WSC) have divided the district into three areas, and they aim to cut 

approximately one third of the amenity grass in each area, each week. You can find information on 

this webpage:  

 

www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/grasscutting  

 

which they will continue to update. 

 

In addition to the amenity grass areas, there are other areas that are cut less frequently to encourage 

greater biodiversity. The various types of land we maintain can also be found by using My West 

Suffolk which provides a mapped image of the different areas under the Tree and Grounds 

Maintenance tab. 

 

Council Tax Rebate Grant (westsuffolk.gov.uk) 

 

As guidance comes in we are putting information on our dedicated webpage on how residents 

will be able to claim the Government funded £150 Council Tax Rebate Grant. We are set up to 

do this as swiftly as we can. Payment can depend on things like how residents pay their 

Council Tax. We are asking people to keep an eye on the dedicated webpage for details on 

how and when the rebate grant will be paid. 
 
Supporting refugees 
 

WSC together with organisations and local authorities across Suffolk have pledged their full backing 

for the Ukrainian people, with the offer of help for refugees arriving in the County and support for the 

national Homes for Ukraine scheme. 

 

WSC are part of Suffolk’s Ukraine Task Group alongside representatives from the county’s other local 

authorities, three Clinical Commissioning Groups, Health Outreach, Suffolk police, Suffolk Refugee 

Support, Anglia Care Trust and Community Action Suffolk. 

  

The Task Group exists to ensure that refugees' arrival into Suffolk goes as smoothly as possible – 

considering how best to meet refugees’ health and wellbeing needs, what assistance can be provided 

with school admissions, and how we can offer support to help with integration and ESOL (English for 

speakers of other languages), particularly if there are lots of people arriving in dispersed, rural 

locations. 

In particular West Suffolk Council is helping with homing people and making the links to other support 

organisations. We have already been carrying out a number of home checks on properties of 

residents who have applied to host refugees. 

If you have questions about what we are doing in across the districts and the county to support 

Ukrainian Refugees.  

Information on how you can help is available on the Suffolk Council website – you can also sign up to 

receive a weekly email update by sending your details to Refugee Support. 

 

 
 

http://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/grasscutting
https://maps.westsuffolk.gov.uk/
https://maps.westsuffolk.gov.uk/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcounciltax%2Fcouncil-tax-rebate-grant.cfm%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2Zjolzkw4t3eeO9dhx4ZEZWvwLtLR6A0FPS0-3rfqFSoC9aRAXcupLDoI&data=04%7C01%7Cmarion.rushbrook%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Ce9fb9f34737441242f4a08da1d4600b9%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C1%7C637854483763432310%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=zGqJAW5emsGjHKgqNItZrhv%2F%2FzFbNt0OWEnmdbBxQZg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcounciltax%2Fcouncil-tax-rebate-grant.cfm%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2Zjolzkw4t3eeO9dhx4ZEZWvwLtLR6A0FPS0-3rfqFSoC9aRAXcupLDoI&data=04%7C01%7Cmarion.rushbrook%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Ce9fb9f34737441242f4a08da1d4600b9%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C1%7C637854483763432310%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=zGqJAW5emsGjHKgqNItZrhv%2F%2FzFbNt0OWEnmdbBxQZg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2Fcounciltax%2Fcouncil-tax-rebate-grant.cfm%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2Zjolzkw4t3eeO9dhx4ZEZWvwLtLR6A0FPS0-3rfqFSoC9aRAXcupLDoI&data=04%7C01%7Cmarion.rushbrook%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Ce9fb9f34737441242f4a08da1d4600b9%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C1%7C637854483763432310%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=zGqJAW5emsGjHKgqNItZrhv%2F%2FzFbNt0OWEnmdbBxQZg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.suffolk.gov.uk%2Fcommunity-and-safety%2Fcommunities%2Fcommunity-engagement%2Fsupporting-afghan-ukrainian-refugees%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmarion.rushbrook%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Ce9fb9f34737441242f4a08da1d4600b9%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C1%7C637854483762963643%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Wy7TGqABOMyPckeqz8MJOmrLC4JQtA8w%2B0H7oRT1v5c%3D&reserved=0
mailto:refugeesupport@suffolk.gov.uk
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Consultations 

 

There is currently a consultation open on new proposals for the West Suffolk Council Hackney 

Carriage and Private Hire Conditions Policy Handbook, which can be accessed via this link: West 

Suffolk taxi policy consultation 2022. The consultation is open until 18 May 2022. 

 

Taxi drivers and customers are being urged to have their say on a proposed package of 

licensing policy changes intended to support both the trade and residents. 

 

WSC is asking for views on changes to its policies around the provision of wheelchair 

accessible vehicles, taxi zones and to the maximum vehicle age limit. 

 

The Suffolk Walking Festival  

 

The Suffolk Walking Festival is back for 2022 with a 16-day programme of over 70 walks, 

covering 400 miles! Whether you enjoy exploring outstanding landscapes, seascapes, and 

rivers, watching wildlife and seasonal spectacles, or learning more about Suffolk’s local 

history.  

 

This is being launched on Saturday 14 in Clare Castle Country Park.  Please see the website 

for full events and tickets 

 

https://suffolkwalkingfestival.co.uk 

 

 

West Suffolk Council Constitution: updated 

 

The West Suffolk Council Constitution has now been updated.  The updates made to the Constitution 

are in relation to the amendments approved by Council in February 2022, allowing adjacent ward 

members to be able to attend to speak on applications at the Development Control Committee, on 

behalf of and with the approval of the ward member(s).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/Council/Consultations/west-suffolk-taxi-policy-consultation-2022.cfm
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/Council/Consultations/west-suffolk-taxi-policy-consultation-2022.cfm
https://suffolkwalkingfestival.co.uk/
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ANNEX 2 
 
Dear Mr Boxall 
 
Thank you for sending through the comments of Kedington Parish Council. I have discussed the 
comments and questions with the applicant and I can respond as follows. 
 
Construction Deliveries – The applicant has agreed to the requested ‘no delivery’ times between 
08:00 to 09:00 and 14:45 to 15:45. 
 
Traffic Management Plan – I have requested this from the applicant’s agent. 
 
Condition 5 – details of pedestrian crossing and road markings – this condition is not actually part of 
the RM application and is being dealt with under a separate discharge of condition application 
(DCON). However, the information submitted for both applications indicates that the road markings 
and TRO will be in place as part of the off-site highway works that will be secures through a Section 
278 highway works agreement with the Local Highway Authority. 
 
Highway improvements required as part of a S278 (1 and 2) and S106 (3) agreements – both the site 
layout plan for this RM application, and the S278 plan submitted under the DCON application, both 
show the highway works as set out in your e-mail. These will form part of any approval of both 
applications. The 15k cost for the upgrading of the two bus stops has been secured via a S106 legal 
agreement. I will ask for a timetable for these works from SCC once the applications have been 
determined. 
 
Conditions – I have every confidence that the developer will adhere to the requirements of the 
conditions, and will work with the developer to ensure this. 
 
Transport assessment – unfortunately we cannot now require a further survey and report to be 
submitted. SCC Highways were consulted and did not raise this as an issue. Provided that the 
required highway works are completed, then they are content with the level of information already 
submitted. 
 
Biodiversity Net Gain (BNG) assessment – as this application seeks approval of reserved matters 
only, we cannot now request a BNG assessment, appreciating of course that for all new 
developments this is now likely to be a requirement. The outline application was assessed in respect 
of biodiversity having regard to the development plan policies at the time, and then re-assessed 
against the adopted policies in place prior to determination, which important were mostly the same. 
 
I hope the above is helpful, and that the Parish Council do not wish to object to the application, 
subject to the above. I would be grateful if you could confirm this in due course. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Gary Hancox 
Principal Planning Officer 
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